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Dear Friends:  
  

One individual has tested positive for COVID-19.  This individual was last in the building 
on December 20, 2022, on the 9th floor.  Individuals who have had contact with this individual 
have been notified.   

 
Some of you will remember “The Annoying Music Show” featured years ago on NPR.  It 

was annoying but also very funny.  I do realize my letters are annoying and not particularly funny.  
Will this be the final one before the holiday break?  We can all hope so! 

 
And for all of us, I hope for a healthy, happy holiday season, peace on earth, and a bright 

new year.  As you celebrate, remember to wash your hands, wear a mask in crowds, get your 
booster, and indulge, but not to the point of pain.   Best wishes, all.   

 
       Yours truly, 
 
 
 
      Rebecca R. Pallmeyer 
      Chief District Judge  
      Chair, Dirksen Courthouse Building Security  
         Committee  
 
 
 


